


Report of NMCCSC/SNSC Outing on Saturday, March 2, to Remove Fallen Tree from Groomed Trail near Ellis Trailhead

Sam Beard

Michael Arndt and I had planned to lead a Class I+ N. M. Cross Country Ski Club (NMCCSC) outing to ski in the 10K-Ellis Trailheads area on Sandia Mountain on Saturday, March 2. Due to a minor medical issue, I did not help lead this outing, but Michael went to both of the meeting locations where he did not find any Ski Club members. 

A few days earlier, Jeff Huser, Sandia Nordic Ski Club (SNSC), had reported a large tree across a groomed ski trail below Klaus Trail in the following email text:

“The tree partially blocking the groomed trail is located on attached map, orange dot, First Hill down from Klaus about 50 yards. It is 12 inches in diameter in the middle where I made one cut and is held in place by various branches on the ground (not a leaner). I think one or two more cuts and some branch removal will free it up so I can use the winch on the ATV to move it off trail. Klaus Trail is clear as I groomed it Thursday…. I will continue working on the one blocking the trail around 0900 Saturday. Perhaps will see you all up there.” Jeff 

In the following email text, Michael reports that he and Jeff removed the tree across the groomed trail:

“No skiers showed up, so I headed up to find the obstructions and when I arrived at the Ellis TH I ran into Jeff Huser. He was out grooming. I did not load up my PPE (Personal Protective Equipment), so having my chainsaw was not useful.  We cleared the trees with an ax, Katanaboy saw and the winch attached to Jeff’s grooming machine. It was a nice day. I ate lunch on my tailgate, and the piled snow from the parking lot was high enough to block the cold breeze. On the trail was a snowshoeing couple. There were skiers and snowshoers on the service road. We also saw people dressed as Vikings on a photo shoot.”

The removal of this tree from the trail is an example of the collaboration between the SNSC and the NMCCSC to maintain ski trails on Sandia Mountain to provide opportunities for skiing groomed trails and skiing ungroomed (back country) trails. Also, FOSM (Friends of the Sandia Mountains) and CTR (Cibola Trail Rangers) egroup volunteers remove fallen trees from trails. 

Outing photographs are presented below.

Sam Beard, Trails Chair
New Mexico Cross Country Ski Club
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Map of Ellis Trailhead (lower left corner), Service Road, and some of the ski trails groomed by the SNSC. The tree across the groomed trail is located at the orange dot on the map. Map by Jeff Huser
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Large tree across the groomed ski trail. Photo by Jeff Huser
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Partially removed tree and ATV used to pull grooming equipment. Photo by Jeff Huser
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Michael Arndt cutting the tree with an axe. He is wearing Jeff’s ATV helmet, because he was planning to lead a ski tour and did not bring his hard hat for trail work. Photo by Jeff Huser
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Jeff on the ATV he was using to pull the tree with a winch. He had disconnected grooming equipment in the foreground before he started pulling the tree. Photo by Michael Arndt.
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Another view of the partially removed tree and Jeff on the ATV. Photo by Michael Arndt
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          The tree has been removed, and the trail is open. Photo by Michael Arndt
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